The Oldenburg Town Council met June 7, 2021 at 7:00PM at the Town Hall. After being called to order by Pres. Dennis Moeller the minutes of the regular May meeting were read. Dave made a motion to accept minutes as read. Greg seconded it.

Tom Black was present for more info for his eagle scout project. The council suggested putting a flag pole up by the Municipal Building. The council will meet him to discuss where to put it. Mary McCarty had paperwork for the sewer grant to be signed. Denny asked her about the Swift Grant, she is still looking into it but suggested them to talk to Dick Weigel, HWC Engineering.

Dylan Wamsley had pictures of the condition of the box gutters and bell tower. He gave the council some options in ways to repair. The council asked for him for a bid on this project, to see how they want to proceed.

He also asked about putting a time limit on parking along his business for use for his business and post office parking. The council said it was a public street and if they did it for one, they would have to do it for all businesses in town. The council voted note to limit time parking on public streets in Oldenburg.

He also suggested talking to Green Acres about purchasing some land on ST. Mary's road to build a new firehouse. The council said they would be in support of the idea if Eagle Fire Company wishes to look into the matter but it is not the councils place to do so.

Steve Stahley asked about outdoor seating for the Brew House. He would like to put carpet squares down and rope a pathway thru the Utility meeting room to the back parking lot for the seating. He would make sure he protects the new flooring. The council and police do not have a problem with doing this.

Dennis Murphy asked about putting a 18X20X9 storage building in the back of his house. The council asked for a copy of his plans. He will get one to them.

Jeff asked about possibly having the basketball courts redone. He had some different ideas on how this could be done. The council will look into it. He also suggested maybe using the millings from the road updates in town to use for a walking path along the creek to the girls ball diamond. Possible crowd funding like Batesville is doing for the skate park.

Bill report Jacob Speckman gave his letter of resignation to him on June 4th.

Father Carl asked the council if they could put a garbage can by the basketball courts. Greg said when it was the tennis courts it was what you bring in please take back with you. If a can is put there then someone would be responsible with emptying it. Greg will order a sign they says the above.

Second reading of Ordinance 2-2021 An Ordinance establishing the ARP Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund. Greg made a motion to pass Ordinance 2-2021, Dave and Denny seconded. Denny had amended zoning code ordinances from Cindy Orshell Franklin County Zoning and Planning Commission for the council to pass.

The council discussed writing a new ordinance outlawing farm animals within the town limits, two of the three councilmen rejected the idea, no further action was taken.

Ordinance 3-2021 Resolution#2011-14 Section 80.06.06 Commercial & Intermediate Alternate Energy Systems.

Ordinance 4-2021 Resolution#2011-14 Section 80.13.G Alternate Energy System Definitions Ordinance 5-2021 Resolution#2011-14 Section 80.06.07 Residential Alternate Energy Systems Ordinance 6-2021 Resolution#2011-14 Section 80.03.16 A-AES Agriculture Alternate Energy System District.

Greg made a motion to pass all amended Ordinances, Dave and Denny seconded.

After the claims were read and approved, the meeting was adjourned.

Dennis Moeller, President

Cindy Laker, Elerk Treasurer